March 4, 2015 Alaska ENA State Council Meeting Minutes
Meeting was called to order by President Jeanne Molitor RN at 7:30 pm on March 4, 2015.  

	Attended
	Position
	Name
	

	X
	President
	Jeanne Molitor
	

	X
	Secretary
	Jodi Tansky
	

	X
	Treasurer
	Sue Metcalf
	

	X
	Patty Williams
	Board Member
	

	
	Stephanie Wade
	Board Member
	

	
	Heather Whorton
	Board Member
	

	
	Valaree Carney
	Board Member
	

	
	Deena Brecher
	National ENA Liaison
	

	
	Alicefay Gibson
	ENPC State Chairperson
	

	
	Stacey Sever
	TNCC State Chairperson
	


· Jodi Tansky graciously offered to make the brochures for the CEN Review and the AK ENA Annual Conference. We need to decide on the topics for the annual conference before she can make the brochures. Jeanne will contact Jeff Solheim’s office to get a template for the brochure.

· We agreed we would try to plan and hold an AK ENA meeting the 2nd evening of the CEN review (Nov. 19) so that Deena Brecher will be there. Jeanne will try and book the BP energy center for this.

· Sue Metcalf has someone (Ashley Lewis) who might be interested in attending the Day on the Hill as the government affairs chairperson representing AK. Discussion ensued as to what her interests are with the government affairs chairperson position. It was felt the government affairs chair should be actively involved in state and federal affairs and not just get a trip to Washington. Sue will talk with her and see if she is interested. (Jeanne;s note- Sue did  talk with Ashley and she has visitor’s coming up and cannot attend this day on the hill event). We hoped to use the leftover money from the Leader’s Conference($117.90). Jeanne would check with ENA and see if we could do that since we only applied for grant money for the Leader’s conference and not the day on the hill. (Jeanne’s note- she called ENA and we can resubmit the grant application with an explanation to use the remainder of the funds, however Ashley cannot go so it is moot).

· Facebook is going OK.  Mailchimp is being used for our newsletters and we had24.9% opened newsletters for our Fall newsletter and 35.1% openings for our Winter newsletter. It is good to have this feedback and will continue to monitor.

· Jeanne will ask Walter to add an ENA facebook link , an AK ENA facebook link and a join ENA link  to our website.

· Jeanne had wanted to buy 2 CEN review books and 2 CPEN review books at the leader’s conference to raffle off to members but they did not have a Marketplace booth at the conference. Jeanne will order and we will raffle off.

· We need delegates for the General Assembly meeting in Orlando in September. We usually get 5 delegate spots and we budgeted for 3 ($1500 x 3). We will use the point system set out in our guidelines if we have more than 3 applicants.

· Fall elections are coming up and we need to be recruiting for new positions. 2 board positions are opening up (Patty Williams’ seat and Stephanie Wades’ seat. Jeanne feels very out of the loop for new recruits since she no longer works in the ER. 

· Contribute- Contribute is the program we use to update our AK ENA website. Walter, our webmaster has a Dreamweaver program that builds the website. Jeanne upgraded her MAC to Yosemite 10.10 and with that the Contribute program that we purchased in 2012 was not compatible. JR (Jeanne’s husband) spent an entire day on the pho ne with Adobe and Apple trying to figure it out. The Contribute program we have is the only version of Contribute that is not compatible with the Yosemite upgrade. JR purchased the new program ($219.99) and Jeanne thinks we could renege on this if the board felt it was an inappropriate purchase. The Board authorized the purchase of this. Jeanne will submit for reimbursement and we will use the new program. Jodi will check in to potential other resources for website upgrading. Technically challenged Jeanne is not too interested in learning a new program and is quite comfortable with the Contribute program.
· We have bumper stickers that were printed 20+ years ago that we thought about sending to new members. The Board supported looking into the costs of having these printed. The bumper stickers have an otter on them and say “ER Nurse Pass me now, see you later” . Peggy Hayashi, former ENA member developed these a LONG-G-G-G time ago and they were resurrected when an ex-AK ENA president mailed them to Jeanne. Jeanne spoke with Peggy and she said there is no copyright on them.

· We needed 6 lectures from Jeff Solheim’s  list of lectures. We all felt the Trauma Triad of Death would be a great repeat because it is such an important topic. Concern was expressed that some of the topics last time were not too current and we want topics that are current with up to date references. Jeanne will politely contact Jeff’s business and ask about this. We will chose 6 of the 7 chosen lectures based on that feedback.

Here are the topics we chose:

1. Ethics in Practice

2. I’m allergic to all narcotics

3. Trauma triad of death

4. Nursing dirty little secrets: Workplace bullying

5. Current trends in hypovolemic resuscitation

6. Go Boom fall down: ballistics and the human body

7. Fall down go boom: biomechanics of trauma

· AK ENA logo- Jodi wants to pursue getting our own logo and this was supported by the Board. Jodi will look into this. It should cost about $200 to get a company to come up with some ideas, elicit our feedback and then chose a logo.

Meeting ended at 8:53 pm.

Minutes were approved by Sue Metcalf, Jodi Tansky and Heather Whorton
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